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Question:  

 

On the Mersey Hospital deal between the Commonwealth and Tasmanian Governments 

(announced on 5 April 2017) is for the Commonwealth to return ownership of the hospital to 

the Tasmanian Government and provide a one-off payment, exempt from GST calculations, 

of $730.4 million by June 30 2017. In coverage of the announcement, the Tasmanian 

Minister for Health said the money would be quarantined for operations of the Mersey 

Hospital and would last between 10 and 12 years. 

 

a) How did the Commonwealth and Tasmanian Governments arrive at the $730.4 million 

amount? What calculations and assumptions were used? 

(it appears that the grant amount is simply the 2015-16 grant level of $73million multiplied 

by 10) 

b) IF IT IS THE 2015-16 LEVEL, Why is that the appropriate level to use as a base when the 

funding amount in 2016-17 was $75.5 million and the Tasmanian Government has allocated 

$78.14 million for 2017-18 in the latest State Budget?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

The one-off payment of $730.4 million to the Tasmanian Government as part of 

arrangements to transfer ownership of the Mersey Community Hospital was negotiated and 

agreed between Governments. This figure was calculated based on the net present value of 

ten years of funding indexed from the rate of funding provided in 2016-17.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


